
Regional Transportation Commission of Washoe County

SouthEast Connector

PROJECT PHASES
Construction of the project is being built in two phases:

Phase 1 construction was completed in July 2014 –six 
months ahead of schedule and under budget –and 
consisted of the building of two bridges: The Veterans 
Memorial Bridge over the Truckee River and the Clean 
Water Way Bridge; and the new roadway from Greg 
Street to south of Clean Water Way.

Phase 2 construction began in June 2015 and will be 
completed in July 2018. This phase consisted of the 
building of five bridges: Yori Drain, Boynton Slough, 
RosewoodLakes, Mira Loma and Huffaker Narrows; 
and new roadway from Clean Water Way south to the 
existing Veterans Parkway/South Meadows Parkway 
intersection. 

PROJECT OVERVIEW
The Regional Transportation Commission (RTC) of 
Washoe County’s SouthEast Connector Project 
involves more than 50 years of planning, engineering 
and environmental analysis combined with extensive 
public involvement. The SouthEast Connector will 
provide a more efficient and safe alternative for 
commuters who travel between south Reno and east 
Reno/Sparks.

The new roadway – to be called Veterans Parkway –
will stretch 5.5 miles from the intersection of Greg 
Street/Sparks Boulevard at the northern end, to the 
existing intersection of Veterans Parkway/South 
Meadows Parkway at the southern end. The road will 
be three lanes in each direction, with new signalized 
intersections at Mira Loma Drive and Pembroke Drive. 
The posted speed limit, established by the local 
jurisdictions, is 45 MPH throughout the corridor. 
Additionally, the project enhances and improves
the environmental ecosystem in the Truckee Meadows 
and offers recreational opportunities, including a 
multi-use path that runs the length of the project.
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NEW BRIDGE

NEW SIGNALIZED INTERSECTION

RECREATIONAL MULTI-USE PATH
(Actual location of path may vary)

PHASE 1

PHASE 2



APRIL 2015
USACE issues Clean Water Act Section 404 Permit.

JUNE 2015
Phase 2 construction begins. 
U.S. District Court denies motion to stop 
construction of project.

JULY 2015
U.S. Court of Appeals Ninth Circuit denies an 
emergency motion for injunctive relief.

OCTOBER 2015
FEMA issues Conditional Letter of Map Revisions 
(CLOMR) to the City of Reno.

NOVEMBER 2015
U.S. District Court dismisses lawsuit that 
sought to stop construction.
A unanimous panel of the U.S. Court of Appeals 
Ninth Circuit upholds the District Court’s June ruling. 

AUGUST 2012
RTC Board approves CH2M for permitting 
and design services for Phase 2. 

NOVEMBER 2012
RTC Board approves Phase 1 construction 
contract with Kiewit.

DECEMBER 2012
Groundbreaking for Phase 1.

APRIL 2011
RTC Board selects T.Y. Lin International for design 
serviced for the Truckee River Bridge.

OCTOBER 2011
RTC Board approves Construction Manager-At-Risk 
(CMAR) method for construction.

OCTOBER 2010
RTC Board votes to begin right-of-way acquisition.

NOVEMBER 2008
RTC and Stantec begin preliminary design.
RTC Board approves SEC alignment.

JANUARY 2007
RTC and Stantec begin alignment 
study within valley corridor.

JANUARY 2014
Comments on 404 received.

USACE provides 45 days for response to agency 
and public comments.

FEBRUARY 2014
90% design review completed.

Response to 404 comments delivered to USACE.

JULY 2014
Phase 1 construction complete. 

H2M completes 100% design for Phase 2.C

JANUARY 2017
Severe winter storms cause flooding 

throughout the Truckee Meadows and 
emporarily stops construction operations.t
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1960s
1950s The SEC roadway is envisioned.

Plans for the SEC begin.

FEBRUARY 2013
Construction of Phase 1 begins.

RTC convenes Resource Agency Committee (RAC) 
and Community Working Group (CWG) for Phase 2.

MAY 2013
Board approves Granite Construction asRTC

CMAR for Phase 2 construction.

JUNE 2013
RTC Board approves Phase 2 pre-construction 

services contract with Granite.

JULY 2013
H2M completes 50% design for Phase 2.C

RTC submits combined 404/401 Permit application for 
Phase 2 to U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE).

AUGUST 2013
RTC submits Special Use Permit (SUP) application

to City of Reno for Phase 2. 

OCTOBER 2013
SACE public comment period for 404/401U

Permit application closes. 

NOVEMBER 2013
Reno Planning Commission approves SUP for Phase 2. 

DECEMBER 2013
H2M completes 90% design for Phase 2.C

Reno City Council hears SUP appeal and upholds 
Planning Commission approval.

Summer 20182018 Project Completion



PROJECT BENEFITS TO OUR COMMUNITY

RESTORING THE ENVIRONMENT. 
Part of the project goal is to reestablish a healthy, 
self-sustaining environment. Environmental 
enhancements include:

• Removal of 3.8 million pounds of trash and debris
from the project site and residential view sheds.

• Laying-back creek banks along sections of
Steamboat Creek to reconnect the creek with its 
natural floodplain, providing improved water flow 
and improved water quality downstream.

• Adding native vegetation on renewed creek banks
to minimize future erosion, restore a natural stream 
habitat, and provide additional wildlife habitat.

• Removal of 469 million pounds of white top and
white top infested soil that damage and harm

 
native crops, plants and wildlife.

• Construction of an extensive, self-sustaining
mitigation wetlands system.

• Permanent sequestering of 22,000 pounds
of mercury.

• Planting of more than 600 trees at various locations
throughout the corridor to provide an enriched 
habitat for migratory birds and other wildlife.

• Reducing light pollution by installing LED lights at
the two new signalized intersections creating 
minimal visual footprints.

CREATING PROSPERITY
The SouthEast Connector delivers a significant 
economic impact in our community by creating 
construction jobs and providing future economic 
opportunities for the movement of goods and services.

• Creates 250 direct jobs generating an approximate  
 $52 million in economic return; 1,200 indirect jobs  
 totaling approximately $11 million in additional  
 economic return. Since January 2015 Granite  
 Construction has employed:
 - 20 military veterans 
 - 324 craft employees comprised of operators,  
   laborers, carpenters and masons from the 
   local unions
 - Over 100 sub-craft employees comprised of
   various trades from 54 different subcontracts  
   haulers, professional services and 
   service agreements

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

- 33 full-time salary management personnel
comprised of office administrators, project 
engineers, superintendents and managers

- 10 paid internships, 3 who have been hired on as
full-time engineers since graduation

• Short-term benefits: every dollar spent on
infrastructure construction produces roughly double 
the initial spending in ultimate economic output.

• Long-term benefits: over a 20 year period,
generalized public investment generates an 
accumulated $3.21 of economic activity for every
$1 spent on infrastructure construction.

• Significant business activity at the Tahoe-Reno
Industrial Center has created thousands of new 
jobs, and the roadway will provide efficient south
to east access.

The SouthEast Connector Project will provide many long-term benefits to our 
Truckee Meadows community. Listening to the valuable and extensive feedback 
received from the public, local businesses, community organizations, environmental 
groups and federal, state and local agencies, the project team developed strategies 
to Connect Communities, Restore the Environment and Create Prosperity.   

CONNECTING COMMUNITIES 
The SouthEast Connector will not only connect the 
Reno and Sparks communities, but it will connect 
people to jobs, businesses and recreation.

• There is projected population growth and   
 anticipated  travel demand on I-80, I-580, South  
 McCarran Boulevard, Longley Lane, Greg Street  
 and Double R Boulevard by the year 2035. This  
 project will offer commuters another, more direct  
 route between south Reno and east Reno/Sparks  
 and will lessen congestion on these roadways.

• Provide an alternative route for emergency   
 responders (which currently does not exist today)  
 reducing their response times.  

• Create an efficient route for commuters in east  
 Reno/Sparks to access employment and retail  
 centers in south Reno.
 

• Allow commuters in south Reno to reach jobs in  
 Sparks, east Truckee River Canyon and the   
 Tahoe-Regional Industrial Center in Storey County.  

• Provide opportunity for a transit service along the  
 new roadway and bus routes to Carson City. 

• The 5.5 mile multi-use path for pedestrians and  
 cyclists will connect to the Truckee River bike path  
 and Sparks to Hidden Valley and South Truckee  
 Meadows. The paved path will be 10-feet and  
 includes energy efficient lighting at appropriate  
 locations.

• Seven acres of discontinuous unhealthy wetlands  
 will be converted to a healthy 80-acre continuous  
 wetland complex. There will also be 90 acres of  
 new riparian corridor. 




